
St Marys 
suffer first-
day defeat

STONES seeking further executive appointments

HARROW TOWN FARE BETTER AS NEW 
CRICKET SEASON GETS UNDER WAY
IT was a disappointing start to the season 
for Harrow St Marys on Saturday as they 
lost by three wickets away to Stanmore in 
the Middlesex County Cricket League. 

Three wickets in quick succession 
proved to be St Marys’ downfall, as 
Pritesh Vaghela, Aaman Soni and Tom 
Pettet were all dimissed one after 
another, leaving the Division Two side at 
72-5. 

But Jaimit Patel scored 39 and Kunj 
Thakkar added 21 from 15 balls late on 
to leave St Marys with a total of 168-6 to 
defend. 

It was to prove insufficient though, with 
Stanmore reaching the target as scores of 
41 from Kusk Patel and 34 from Marc 
Reingold helped the home side reach 
172-7 to secure the three-wicket victory.

Having reduced Stanmore to 52-4, St 
Marys were well in the game but their 
opponents put on almost 100 for the next 
two wickets to take control.

Harrow Town enjoyed better fortunes in 
Division Three as they started their 
campaign in style with a 36-run win over 
North London. 

Harrow batted first and set a target of 
217 for their opponents to chase, thanks 
to notable contributions from Mohamed 
Gouse (58), Muhammad Arshad (48) and 
Tharindu Denipitiyage (42).

However, Town’s bowlers were in top 
form, as three wickets apiece from 
Uzairuddin Mohammed and Denipitiyage 
helped bowl North London all out for 181, 
securing Harrow the win and 10 points.

Randall 
takes 
fan role
LONG-STANDING Wealdstone fan Mark 
Randall has been appointed to the club’s 
executive board.

Randall joins the newly-formed board 
as supporters’ representative and will 
take forward the views of  fans and 
through his position as co-chair of  the 
Stones’ Supporter’s Club Committee.

Together with Adam Edwards, Randall 
has been instrumental in setting up and 
developing the highly successful WFC 
Megastore as well as many other club 
fund-raising initiatives.

Wealdstone chairman Peter Marsden 
said: “We are delighted to welcome Mark 
onto the board and his input from a truly 
fan’s perspective will be of  immense val-
ue.

“The board has also recently agreed a 
new formula in achieving the very im-
portant task of  bringing new directors 
onto the executive board as there must 
be a balance of  people that can bring fi-
nancial investment to the club as well as 
expertise.

“We are currently talking to several in-
terested individuals from within and out-
side the club and we welcome discussions 
with interested persons that can make 
the necessary commitments to the club “ 
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